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VAPT Board Members 

President: Cheryl Fisher, Fauquier Co. 

Vice President:  Donna Carter, Franklin Co. 

Secretary:  Heather Handschin, Prince William Co. 

Treasurer:  Floyd Miles, Richmond City 

Past President: James Lash, York Co. 

Executive Director: June Eanes 

Region 1:  Josh Davis, Henrico Co. 

Region 2:  Darrin Willis, Hampton City 

Region 3:  Larry Frazier, Town of West Point 

Region 4:  John Grubbs, Frederick Co. 

Region 5:  Jeremy Gauthier-Martin, Lynchburg City 

Region 6:  Open 

Region 7: Phillip Griffin, Smyth Co. 

Region 8:  Valerie Seaborne, Greensville Co. 

The Voice and Vision for Pupil Transportation in Virginia 

Welcome back to another 

exciting school year in Pupil 
Transportation.  I am so honored to have been elected to serve as 
your President for VAPT.  Our organization is constantly moving 
ahead, keeping abreast of all current news involving pupil transpor-
tation, especially regarding school buses operating in this state.  
Communication is the key to success and our input can be vitally 
important.  I look forward to working with each of you. 

The general public need to know that school buses are the safest 

mode of transportation; they are required to meet higher construc-

tion, equipment, and inspection standards than any other vehicle 

and their drivers are required to meet higher qualifications, training, 

and testing standards than any other drivers on the road. Spread 

the word! Tell everyone that will listen what Pupil Transportation 

stands for and how safe their children and grandchildren are in our 

hands. 

With the many obstacles we are facing as transporters such as driv-

er shortages, low pay, or outdated equipment, the concern on the 

forefront right now is Drivers Passing Stopped School Buses.  What can we do as an organization to 

reduce the frequency of, or completely eliminate the danger of our students being fatally injured while 

loading or unloading their school bus? 

As we increase our membership and come together with a meeting of the minds I am confident we 

can tackle this problem and all others with success.  You know what they say about great minds.  

Please do not hesitate to let your regional director for your school division know your thoughts on 

various matters so they can represent their people.  Be vocal, be patient, and be kind.  If you are not 

clear on who your regional director is, this newsletter will have the information you need. 

One last reminder, please be reminded about  National School Bus Safety Week: October 22-26, 

2018. As our nation celebrates, our state will celebrate with each division each driver and attendant. 

Please honor and celebrate your drivers and attendants.  Get your schools involved as well. The 

theme for the Poster Contest is Red Lights Mean Stop!   (This theme is very timely to our needs).  

Please send out the information for the poster contest to each of your schools.  

Thank you for your dedicated service to our students and the State of Virginia.  

Cheryl Fisher, CDPT 
VAPT President 
Transportation Director 
Fauquier County Public Schools 

Fisher Named VAPT President  
at 2018 Annual  

State Conference in Roanoke 
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2018 Virginia’s “Best” School Bus Technician Competition 

 

1st Place: Timothy Hammock, Hanover County 

2nd Place: Jonathan Vasbinder, Stafford County 

3rd Place: Matthew Davis, Loudon County 

 

Each contestant competed in a  

written exam and hands-on exercises.   

 

2018 Technicians Committee 

Bob Clinebell, Norfolk Public Schools 

Dave Preston, Kingmor Supply, Inc 

Brady Childress, Sonny Merryman, Inc 

Billy Estes, Williamsburg/James City County Public Schools 

Donald Ertel, Bluebird Bus Sales of Virginia 

Thanks to our 2018 Sponsors: 

Sonny Merryman, In
c 

Kingmor Supply, Inc 

Bluebird Bus Sales of Virginia 

Timothy Mammock 
Hanover County 
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2018 Clyde W. Morris  

Scholarship Winner 

2018 Clyde W. Morris  

Scholarship Winner 



Described by a teacher as “a bright young woman who demonstrates great 

strength of character”. Miss Taylor Nickel is a member of the Franklin County 

High School Choir, National Honor Society, Health Occupation Students of 

America and the Fellowship of Christian Athletes and she enjoys soccer. In her 

Junior year, she participated in a “ride along” program with the Franklin Coun-

ty Rescue Squad; coincidentally, she enrolled and certified in the EMT program 

December 2017. To date, she has served her community in over 1300 hours as 

a medical volunteer. “I desire to continue my education because it is the fun-

damental component for success and understanding”, she states. Her goal to 

attend Radford University this fall enrolling in the nursing programing with a 

specialty in Trauma and ER Medicine. Congratulations, Taylor, on being award 

the Buster Bynum Education Scholarship. 

2018 Sonny Merryman  

Memorial Scholarship Recipient 

MacKenzie Joyce Lewis 

Henry County, Virginia 



 

VAPT’s 2018 

1st Adult Continuing Education 

Scholarship Recipient 

Spotlight on——Shenandoah County 

Shenandoah County, near the northern end of the state, nestled  between the Blue Ridge Mountains and the 

Massanutten Ridge in Page County— is listed as Virginia’s most picturesque Small Town for Virginia by USA 

Today.  It is home to six charming historic towns situated like a string of pearls along US Route 11. The 

Transportation Department Director, Wade Feller, states that “we deal with very unique situations when deal-

ing with students as Transportation Professionals”. Wade states that there are 100 General Education routes 

and 11 Routes for Special Needs and some car routes. Shenandoah County Transportation transports nearly 

4,800 students altogether. Woodstock, the county seat is the 4th oldest town in Virginia.; and Shenandoah 

County boasts the famous Woodstock Tower overlooking the “seven bends of the Shenandoah River” and 

comprises 24% the George Washington National Forest. 

Source: http://www.svnva.org/george-washington-national-forest-plan-5/ 
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Poster Contest Winners: 

Division 1 Winner 

Jaylen Ridley 

 

Division 2 Winner 

Joshua Waite 

Division 3 Winner 

Carter Quinn 
Division 4 Winner 

Anthony Birchette 
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Who May Enter - Anyone enrolled in a public school.  Five winning divisions that include: Division #1-Grades K-2; Division 
#2 –Grades 3-5; Division #3-Grades 6-8; Division #4-Special Education; and Division #5-Computer Aided Drawing (CAD).  
The first place winner from each division will be entered in the national poster contest. This year’s theme: Red lights mean 
―STOP‖! 

Deadline Date - Watch for the DEADLINE—April 2019 

Poster Specifications - Completed poster size must be 12‖ by 18‖ only, with a one-inch (1‖) blank border completely across the 
bottom of the poster.  This space must be available due to printing requirements.  If not provided, poster will be disqualified.  
Poster may be illustrated on the vertical or horizontal axis. 

Prizes - Prizes will be awarded for the first, second, and third places in each division as follows: 

 1st Place Winner for each division $100.00 Check and Blue Ribbon 
 2nd Place Winner of each division $ 75.00 Check and Red Ribbon 
 3rd Place Winner of each division $ 50.00 Check and White Ribbon 
 

For complete instructions and entry form go to the VAPT website at www.vapt.org 

 

VAPT Poster Contest 2019 REMINDER! 

School has started in Virginia (or is about to 

start) and the Virginia Association for Pupil 

Transportation advocates for safe, appropriate 

services for all students in our state.  

A high standard of Training for Transportation 

Staff is essential in providing superior services 

to and from school. 

To all drivers: Be patient, take your time, and 

give a smile to each student as they board and 

depart the bus you are driving. Be accident free 

in Twenty-Eighteen! 

Safety starts with you! 

May you all have an awesome year! 

 

Your friends at the VAPT 



ith schools beginning all over the state this month Transportation Depart-

ments are scheduling students for another start to school. The 2018-2019 

School Year has already begun in some counties while others will not re-

turn until after Labor Day. Regardless of start date, Transportation De-

partments are scrambling to provide maintenance for their fleets of buses. Technicians/

Mechanics obtain valuable training to ensure the buses services are completed effi-

ciently and accurately. Going back to school for the Transportation Specialists (a.k.a. 

drivers) is usually what we think of when returning to school However, it is about the 

shop personnel, too. These valuable positions are often overlooked and never calculat-

ed in the grand scheme of things. It is important to note that shop personnel have an 

expertise all of their own. How do you celebrate your shop personnel? Tell us about 

your staff in the shop-we’d like to read about them in an upcoming issue!  

Send your information to brownel@fcpsk12.net (Make sure to include shop pics!) 

How can you change your words to 
have a better work environment? How 
about modifying the words you say to 
provide better customer service to the 

people we serve in the  

Commonwealth of Virginia.  

Sometimes the way we communicate 

can change the entire organization. 

Use the tips to the left and see where 

you can “Change YOUR words—to 

change YOUR mindset!” 

St. George, Utah on Thursday, August 23, 2018 

Written by St. George News author Markee Heckenliable  

“Bus driver nearly plunges into pond by golf course” 

 

No students were onboard at the 

8:50 a.m. The Bus Driver was not  

injured when he went through the  
median, across inbound traffic and 

then crashed a few feet away  

from a pond on  

Sunbrook Golf Course. 



Virginia Association of Pupil Transportation 

Annual 2018 Conference 

Roanoke, Virginia 


